
St. Andrew’s Vestry Minutes 
June 13, 2018 

The meeting was called to order by Martha Lovejoy, Senior Warden, at 
7:00 P.M.

Those present: Paul Carey, Junior Warden, Bert Cooper, Treasurer, Clark 
Kidder, Vestry Chaplin, Rev. Reed Loy, Vickie Haines, Pat Walker, Anne 
McCausland, Peter Daley, Pete Mitchell, Tom Burack, Judith Marklin and 
Pam Manus, Clerk.

Unable to attend: Judy McPhail


The meeting opened with prayer, lead by Clarke Kidder, Vestry Chaplin.


Additional Items to be considered under New Business:

Infrequently used Wooden Mail Boxes in library.

Letter of declaration for Housing Allowance Designation for The Rev. Reed 
Loy.


Stewardship Possibilities:  New Consecration Sunday Stewardship 
Program:  Reed presented this change in focus toward Finance and  
Stewardship in St. Andrew’s for our consideration. The New Consecration 
Sunday process is taken from the New Consecration Sunday Stewardship 
Program, a faith based process for giving. Reed had sent out information 
for the Vestry to go over prior to this meeting and with the majority having 
read it, we proceeded to investigate the process and discuss the pros and 
cons as we saw them.  To start Reed asked for us to show ( placing our 
names on sticky notes and placing them on one of 4 category pages hung 
up on the wall ) where we stood on this concept as we understood it by 
reading the information sent out. The whole of the Vestry present were in 
two of the four categories Support without reservations, and Support with 
some reservations. No one had negative initial feelings about this process. 

We discussed the research presented by the authors of this process. 
Asking for money is universal, but Churches across the United States ask 
people to contribute in basically 3 different ways. 

• One type of church takes offerings; they have no annual financial 

stewardship campaign. People in those congregations give an average 
of 1.5% of their income to support their church


• Second type of church does pledging: They have a proposed budget, 
then ask people to write on a card the dollars they plan to give for that 
year. People in those congregations give an average of 2.9%




• The third type of church does percentage-giving: Instead of building a 
proposed budget, those churches conduct  an annual stewardship 
campaign asking people, “What percentage of your income do you feel 
God is calling you to give?” Parishioners then translate their answers into 
dollar amounts, write the figure on a card and turn it in. The church then 
creates a budget by totaling the cards. People in the percentage-giving 
congregations contribute an average of 4.6% of their income to their 
church. 


As we continued learning more, we found that:

• New Consecration Sunday Stewardship Program is a percentage-giving 

program. We budget after we conclude this program.

• There are process directions , or “how to and when to” outlines to follow.

• Timelines are mapped out and have many suggestions and helpful 

guides for a successful process.

• There is a opportunity for a Guest Leader who will help keep us on the 

timeline, can speak effectively to the topic and is available to the 
congregation. Reed has already been asked to be a Guest Leader at St. 
Peter’s in Londonderry, NH. Rev. Chapman of St. Peter’s has offered to 
reciprocate. The Stewardship committee would work on that aspect


• New Consecration Sunday wraps up this program. There would be a 
catered dinner / luncheon with all parishioners invited.


We shared our thoughts on this shift in focus and process. This changes 
the focus to “What has God given Me” and then “What do I give back”. It 
offers a process for a shorter time period with the focus on gratitude for 
what we have. God has a Mission and the Mission has a Church. We have 
in the past done bits and pieces of this process, but not with this leap of 
faith that we can work a budget after we see what we have.  If we adopted 
this process, how would we introduce this? When would we have to start? 
This should start in mid September and end in late October.

We all felt excited about the shift in focus from fundraising to giving. This 
also reflects our vision Walking together, Recognizing Jesus, Practicing 
resurrection. 
Reed and the Stewardship Committee with perhaps some past 
Stewardship members could move this forward with our support. It should 
be a commitment by us all.

After all had shared their reflections and voiced their opinions, Peter 
moved that the Vestry accept the New Consecration Sunday process 



under the leadership of Rev Reed Loy and the Stewardship Committee. 
This was seconded by Clarke and it passed unanimously. 


Oversight of Parish Life and Outreach: Peter Daley , Parish Life, and 
Tom Burack, Outreach, reported on their progress to have 2 or 3 people 
within the Parish walk with them in the effort to enhance the 
communications between committees, guilds, and groups , be supportive 
in their efforts in any way needed, keep an eye on the event calendars and 
be a resource for all. At present there have been no takers, but they will go 
ahead with their effort to talk with each chair, or leader in order to hear of 
their needs. Both stressed their hope to be of use to each chair. One 
definite need seems to be a Special Events Committee/Group. Coffee 
Hour needs a Chair and a plan. Peter is planning to invite one committee/
guild/group each month to be a host. Another need is a tangible and 
visible Parish Events Calendar. They will continue to communicate with the 
groups that they are responsible to and for. 


Samaritan Request: Vickie reported that Chris Miller has requested 
$500.00 for the Coalition for the Homeless to be used for their new shelter. 
Pam brought up a request for money for Doctors Without Borders. After a 
brief discussion it was felt that the money should go locally. Judith moved 
that $500.00 be given to the Coalition for the Homeless, Pete seconded 
this and it passed unanimously .


Building and Grounds:  Paul reported that the Building and Grounds 
committee has set up a priority list. Those projects on the list include 
getting quotes for repair of the roof, making the basement a dry basement, 
and landscape needs. They have a carpenter lined up to do the repairs 
already identified. The step on the porch will be fixed.


Make Your Mark Art Camp: Martha reported that the Art Camp has 
asked for permission to put a sculpture on the front lawn of St. Andrew’s. 
This sculpture will be made with branches painted/decorated by the 
campers and assembled by the campers/staff. They have asked for a 
specific site and it will be set up from the end of their camp until the last 
Sunday in August. This was enthusiastically supported by the Vestry. What 
a wonderful way to celebrate the camp and it’s accomplishments.


Treasurer’s Report:  Bert distributed his report and explained the changes 
he is making so that we can easily see what we have, where it’s coming 



from and where we were the year before. Bert ask for a motion to  
appropriate a $10,000.00 one time stipend for housing for Rev. Reed Loy, 
as stated in our letter of agreement with him. Pete made the motion and 
Clarke seconded this. It carried unanimously. Bert reminded us that we 
also agreed to a $1,500.00 yearly stipend to defray the cost of higher 
Hopkinton taxes if the Loys settled in our town. They have bought a home 
in our community and will be moving in at the end of June. This will be 
reflected in future budgets.


New Business:


Housing Allowance Designation Letter:  Reed asked that we accept a 
letter stating our resolution for his housing allowance. 

This is a formal statement that he is our minister of the gospel and the 
housing allowance is built into his compensation.

Tom moved that: Be it resolved that $25,000 of the Rev. Reed Loy’s 
compensation from June 13 to December 31, 2018 shall be designated to 
be a housing allowance pursuant to section 107 of the Internal Revenue 
Code: and it is further Resolved, that this declaration will remain in effect 
as an annual allowance until changed or superseded. Pat seconded and 
this passed unanimously. Pam signed as Clerk of St. Andrew’s Vestry.


Organ History and Needs:  Our Organist, Eric Dolch, presented a history 
of our organs. Over the years there have been changes to make the organs 
louder, as neither are loud enough to lead a full congregation. 1973 was 
the last change made to the organs. Eric invited a known expert in organ 
restoration, Charles Callahan, who lives in VT to examine and give 
recommendations re: our two organs. Eric was happily surprised when Mr. 
Callahan accepted. Eric shared with us the report he received from Mr. 
Callahan. In the report, both organs are evaluated with reference to 
musicality and structure, both come up lacking. Eric and other organists 
have been aware of many of the difficulties in playing these organs.

Mr. Callahan gave a full page of suggestions to improve the quality of the 
organ sounds at St.Andrew’s. Eric feels that a committee should be tasked 
with working out plans, listing the funds needed, and timelines to improve 
our organs keeping the needs of the parish in mind. He feels that it could 
be a 3 year process, as doing something just to do it quickly would be a 
waste of time and money. Tom moved that Eric organize a committee, 
tasked with the job of evaluating the needs of the parish with respect to 



the organs/musicality. They will report to the Vestry as they proceed. Paul 
seconded this and it passed unanimously.


Library Mailboxes: Anne asked if the mail boxes in the library are used/
useful. The answer was no, not used by any except maybe Lisa and Eric. 
They can be taken down and if there is a need for staff to have mailboxes 
they can be and would be more available in the office. Anne will take them 
down.


There will be no July Vestry meeting. The next Vestry meeting will be 
August 15th.


There being no further business, Clark offered a closing prayer and the 
meeting was adjourned. 


Respectfully submitted,


Pam Manus, Clerk


 


